Minutes – Patient Forum Meeting – 23.06.09
Present: 
Joyce Lambert, Carole Galpin, Cynthia Rosser, Keith Atkinson, Patricia Binstead, Edwina Russell – Patient Forum members 
Nadim Bakri, Commissioning support Officer for Transport, E & C K PCT,
Lesley Betts, Practice Manager, Balmoral Surgery
Becky Halpin, Balmoral Staff – note taker
Apologies:  Nancy Woods, Ruth Pascoe, Edward Goldring, Jackie Leach, Jackie Jones – Patient Forum Members 
Transport

Nadim Bakri, Commissioning Support Officer for Transport, was invited to talk to the group about the work that had been occurring, in relation to transport, since the last meeting.  Since the last meeting patients have been given the opportunity to give feedback about transport problems, detailing whether they find access to the surgery more difficult since the relocation.   The forms were placed in local places such as the pharmacies, library, supermarkets and the surgery itself.   Patients were given a month to respond.  Nadim has collated the data that occurred from this and explained to the forum how the PCT were going to use this data to improve patient transport.  

Nadim explained that the PCT felt the best solution to this problem was volunteer cars from local volunteer centres, funded through the PCT.  He explained that there would be eligibility criteria and that the service would only be available to patients that fulfilled this criterion.  He explained that the option of minibuses had been considered but rejected due to problems such as infection control and frequency of the buses.  Nadim explained that the PCT cannot just provide transport for patients at Balmoral Surgery, he explained that the service provided must be equitable and whatever is provided for Balmoral must be available for all other surgeries in the area, hence why volunteers cars from local volunteer centres is considered to be the best option.
Some of the members of forum asked whether, when Queen Street moves surgeries, the two surgeries could share a bus route which goes from the town and stops at both surgeries.  Nadim explained that this may be a possibility, as a larger amount of people using the service makes its more viable.  Nadim will arrange a meeting between himself, Lesley and the Practice Manager at Queen Street Surgery to discuss whether this could be implemented.

Nadim explained that the PCT are currently in the process of creating a Transport Communication Chart which will inform patients how they can receive transport to both primary and secondary care.  Nadim will distribute these charts to the surgery as soon as they are finished.

Patient Satisfaction Survey
Lesley explained that, in response to the last forum meeting, the surgery has purchased a barrier for the waiting room to encourage patients to queue and improve confidentiality within the reception area.  Many of the forum members have seen this within the waiting room and it was felt to be a positive development within the practice.  In addition Lesley explained that there are current plans to purchase a touch screen system for the reception area.  This touch screen will be situated in front of the main surgery doors and will give patients the opportunity to check in electronically, rather than queuing to check in with a receptionist.  Lesley explained that hopefully this will improve waiting times at the reception desk and also confidentiality, as there will hopefully be less patients waiting in front of the desk.
Some of the forum members asked whether the telephone system could be improved for booking appointments first thing in the morning.  Lesley explained that an audit is currently taking place to monitor the demand for calls early in the morning and that it is something that the surgery are trying to address, although Lesley stated that it is an ongoing problem which does not have an easy solution.  Lesley informed the forum that there will hopefully be the opportunity in the future for patients to book appointments online, which may ease the early morning rush, however this facility is still being designed and it may be a little while before it can be implemented.

Any Other Business

Lesley informed members of the forum that there is a designated notice board in the waiting room for the patient forum.  The notice board will have posted on it the minutes from previous meetings, the agenda for any forthcoming meeting and leaflets inviting more patients to join the group.
One of the forum members asked Lesley about the current protocols for Swine Flu within this area, in particular it was asked whether the surgery would be notifying patients of cases within the local area.  Lesley explained that we would not be informing patients of incidents but that there are protocols in place for dealing with Swine Flu in the local area, in addition to national Government advice.   Lesley also explained that all staff within Balmoral Surgery have been advised of how to deal with suspected cases of Swine Flu. 

Edwina Russell asked if it would be possible for the practice booklet to contain details of the GPs areas of special interest.  Lesley said that she would look into this when updating the current practice booklet.

Joyce Lambert asked Lesley whether it would be possible for the surgery to hold a workshop for patients on aspects of palliative care and how to talk people who may be terminally ill.  Lesley explained that she would speak to Heather Harrison one of the surgery’s District Nurses to see if she would be willing to facilitate this.

Lesley explained that we needed to relook at the original terms of reference for the patient forum as this was only a draft copy.  It was decided that the current terms of reference will be sent out to all patients on the forum so they can be looked at prior to discussion at the next meeting.

Date of next Meeting

20th October 2009
The meeting closed and Lesley thanked the six patient forum members who had attended for coming and for their input.  It is a shame that with a Practice population of 12,000+ only six patients attended and so more will be encouraged to attend if possible in the future.
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